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To whom it may concern, 

 

My name is Jenn Hanton. I live on Beech Ct in Camas, off of Payne Rd, directly across from Sharp Electronics 

and the new Camas PBL Middle School.  

 

A neighbor of mine has brought to my attention that the PBL High School building that we passed to be 

constructed at the soccer field location at the current Camas High School, is now going in at the end of our 

street, just a couple hundred feet from my door step. I cannot believe this was passed without any of our 

neighborhoods getting notice in the mail or a sign going up stating that this change was being considered. It 

feels like a bait and switch tactic. I’ve been asking neighbors and most are unaware. We would NOT have voted 

to pass this school, in this location and of this size with access to our little road! 

 

Our small country road at the end of our street (Payne) is already so busy with traffic, especially from Prune 

Hill Elem. It is not a mane thoroughfare! There is a 4 lane business road, Pacific Rim Blvd, on the other side of 

the proposed school property. This road could handle the traffic of 1200 students and a large school staff. Why 

create a traffic mess and a safety hazard on a neighborhood road when there’s another option? 

 

Having said all of this, I haven’t even touched on the fact that Sharp and the PBL Middle School will have 

egress/regress on Payne as well.  

 

In the very least, we need a public forum to get information. Please advise. 
 

Jenn Hanton 

1422 NW Beech Ct 

Camas, WA 98607 

360-921-2150 

 


